
 

 

 

 

 

 

Halwill Primary School 
Newsletter No.1 

Autumn Term. 9th September 2022  
01409 221476 

admin@halwill.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents, 

A warm welcome back to all our families and a special welcome to our new Reception children. The children have quickly 

settled in and it has been wonderful to see them come in happily in the mornings; excited for each new day. 

Remembering Her Majesty the Queen 

The Queen was such an important and special, constant person in all our lives and we are very aware that children may be 

feeling sad at her loss; in addition; if they have lost a loved one, feelings may come to the surface. With this in mind, we held 

a special Federation assembly via Zoom. We remembered The Queen’s amazing ‘Aim High’ and ‘Resilient’ attitude, all the 

while ‘Taking Care’ of us. We thought about our favourite memories from the Jubilee and watched a video of the Royal Fami-

ly talking about The Queen. We said a prayer and then a special moment came when Carter, Class 4, played the National 

Anthem on the cornet. I would like to personally thank Carter for being brave, aiming high and being resilient to play in front 

of both schools; it was a really fitting tribute and the children at both schools sat and listened attentively. 

We then looked at the rainbows that appeared over Windsor Castle and Buckingham Palace we could almost imagine The 

Queen going up the rainbow to meet her beloved Prince Philip. Children have been encouraged to talk to adults if they are 

feeling upset. A suggested activity to draw a rainbow and write a memory, wish or prayer for The Queen in each colour, 

might help the children with this or another loss. 

We ended by watching the clip of The Queen meeting Paddington Bear, which brought a smile to everyone’s faces. 

 

 

Aim High; Be Resilient; Take Care of Each Other  



Winsford Hospital Federation Trip for Class 2 

As part of learning about hospitals now and in the past, Class 2 will be joining Ashwater children at the Winsford Hospital this after-

noon. It’s a fitting place to be when we are thinking about the history of our country today.  

There is an Open Day at the Winsford Hospital over the weekend. Please do go along if you can. Please see the leaflet later in the 

newsletter. 

Home Learning 

As a Federation, we have had a full review of homework We have taken into account research on effective home learning and taken 

into consideration pupil, parent and staff work-life balance. 

There are two elements to home-learning; first is the focus on embedding the fundamental essential skills which children need, on 
which to build other learning. This will begin next week and information will be shared on Class Dojo. 
 
Alongside this there will be a more creative and open ended project and parents will be invited in to see a display of the completed 
projects. Details of the project title and expectations will be shared on Class Dojo pages next week. The submission date this term is 
Monday 14th November and parents will be invited in to school on the afternoon of Friday 25th November to view a display of the 
projects. 
 
Further details and explanation are in the new policy which can be found here: https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/

uploads/Home-Learning-Policy-September-2022.pdf   

At the end of term, we will ask for feedback to see how parents, children and staff have found the new Home-Learning. Homework is 
something that there will never be universal agreement over but if there is a clear need to, we will review the policy. 

 

Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 
If your financial situation has changed, your child may be entitled to Pupil Premium. This brings other benefits in addition to Free 

School Meals. In the Federation, we offer a free set of uniform per year, free before and after school clubs, day trips are free and 

residentials are heavily subsidised by the Federation. For further information, please see the attached poster for further details.  
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Uniform 
 
Please contact us if you are awaiting school uniform or if you would like to place an order, please use school money to place an or-
der.   
 
Wild Tribe 
 
Class 4 will have Wild Tribe on Tuesdays. This will commence next Tuesday 13th September. On Wild Tribe days, please can children 
bring in waterproofs to wear over school clothes and wellington boots. If they don’t have waterproofs then some other long clothing 
to cover arms and legs (not jeans) should be sent in. Long hair should be tied up. 
 
During Wild Tribe sessions, children may be given hot chocolate and marshmallows. If you would like to see the ingredient list, 

please speak to the Office and please let us know if your child CANNOT have these. 

Clubs 

After School Clubs will begin next week. Please see details here: https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/halwill-primary-school/
about-us/before-after-school-clubs/ 
 
Non Uniform Day 

On Friday 16th we will be having a non uniform day in aid of the Pakistan floods appeal, a suggested donation of £1.  Please find 

more about the appeal here: https://www.dec.org.uk/appeal/pakistan-floods-appeal 

Winsford Centre Open days 

Winsford Centre in Halwill are holding free open days -Mindfulness through the arts- Saturday 10 to Monday 12 September between 

10am - 4pm.  https://www.landmarktrust.org.uk/news-and-events/upcoming-events/winsford-hospital-heritage-open-day-2022/ 

 

Safeguarding at Halwill 
 

The Safeguarding Team 

 
Designated Safeguarding Lead:       Attendance Officer:  
Mrs R Alford         Miss S Revers 
           Safeguarding Governor: 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead:       Mrs G Marshall             
Mrs A Rothery 
Miss J Miners 
Mrs R Cawsey—SENDCo 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 

All our safeguarding policies have been updated for this year and will be ratified at the next Governors’ meeting. They can be found 
here: https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/key-information/safeguarding/ 
On 3rd October we will have a visit from the Dog’s Trust to talk to children about being safe around dogs.  
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Please remember to order your School lunches via  
schoolmoney by Friday of  each week.   

This helps us cater correctly.   Thank you  

Dates for your diary:  

 

 

September 

9th    KS1 trip to Winsford Centre, Halwill 

12th     Non Uniform day—Pakistan Flood appeal 

October 

24th    October half term begins 

31st-1st Nov  Inset days 

November 

2nd    Pupils return to school 

 

 

 

After school clubs 

 

 Tuesday 

  

Club: Performing Arts Club 

Teacher: Jess Bailey 

Year 1&2 

  

Starts on 13th Sept 

Runs for 5 weeks 

Thursday 
Club: Hockey 

Teacher: Arena 

KS2 

Max: 20 

  

Starts on 15th Sept 

Runs for 6 weeks 

£1 per session 

Thursday 
Club: Tag Rugby 

Teacher: Scott Hayler 

KS2 

Max: 20 

Starts on 15th Sept 

Runs for 6 weeks 

£1 per session 


